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Tuesday 14th November 2017 
Dear Parents, 
 
Church Lane 
The West Sussex Safer Routes to School Team have been working with us to address problems in Church 
Lane. There was a proposal to introduce more parking, line markings and warning notices designed to 
encourage better traffic flow and safer drop-offs. However this is still under review and needs further 
consultation. In the meantime, please be reminded of our protocols: 
 

1) Please try to let drivers through who are travelling away from school to avoid the risk of traffic 
building up and getting stuck 

2) However, this does not mean that we have complete ‘right of way’ when travelling away from 
school and it is vital that we all take care and drive slowly, calmly and considerately. There are very 
few places to pass and we don’t want people having to reverse dangerously. 

3) Please do not park in the drop-off zone in the mornings. This area is to ‘drop and go’ to keep traffic 
flowing. We can not marshall this area as staff are needed in school.  

 
A small housing development has been planned in the field on the other side from school. There will be 
strict rules about site traffic and when vehicles can access the lane. There will need to be an opening in the 
road to access this development which hopefully will create a much-needed passing place where many of 
you have previously suggested would be a good place. 
 

This week is Anti-Bullying Week 
The theme for 2017 is ‘All 
Different, All Equal’ and the 
children helped me in assembly by 
performing an anti-bullying play. 
We discussed how everyone is 
different; we shouldn’t just treat 
everybody the same but we 
should respect that we are all 
special, unique and equal. 



West Sussex County Council 

Diary dates 

Friday 1st December Non-uniform day followed by FOTS Christmas Fair 

Thursday 12th December 4:30pm – 6:30pm: FOTS Christmas Disco 

Wednesday 13th December  2pm Willow and Oakwood Christmas Show: afternoon 
performance  

Thursday  14th December  2:30pm Buttercups and Poppy Christmas Concert: 
performance to parents 

Thursday  14th December  6pm Willow and Oakwood Christmas Show: evening 
performance  

Monday 18th December 1pm Christmas Parties at school 

Tuesday 19th December 9am Christmas Service in Church – everybody welcome 

Tuesday 19th December Last day of term for pupils 

Wednesday 20th December School closed for INSET 

Thursday 4th January 2018 Children return to school 

Monday 12th February 2018 Half-term break 

 
Kind regards, 
Scott Reece 


